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SOUTH AFRICAN

SECURITISATION FORUM




MINUTES OF THE LEGAL & REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING HELD VIA MS TEAMS CALL ON 30 OCTOBER 2023 AT 11:00 AM
Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
Matters for Discussion
2.1 PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE COMMERCIAL PAPER REGULATIONS
HA gave feedback that the small working group met and agreed that instead of providing comments to PA as the Forum, it made more sense to join the BASA working group and contribute to the BASA comments. BASA submitted comments in August and the PA indicated that, once they have reviewed the comments, they will host an industry meeting/workshop to discuss the issues. They indicated that such a workshop will be hosted towards the end of the year.
2.2    FINANCIAL SECTOR REGULATIONS ACT (“FSRA”)
A member has requested that the Forum investigate the possible impact of the FSRA on securitisation and secured note programmes. The Act applies to providers of Financial Services and Financial Products. If an entity falls within either definition it, inter alia, requires that a fit and proper assessment be conducted iro significant owners.  The Act also says that if you are registered as a credit provider with the NCA, you are a provider of a Financial Service. Members were asked whether anyone had considered this, and no one had. HA has agreed to investigate and provide feedback at the next meeting.
2.3 FEEDBACK FROM THE MEETING WITH THE COMPANIES TRIBUNAL 

HA, DT and BD met with the Deputy Chair of the Companies Tribunal on the topic of the need for SE committees and the inconsistent treatment of applications for exemptions. The Deputy Chair has requested that the Forum draft a paper on the issue to be submitted to the DTI. BD and DT will draft this paper. 
General

GR raised the issue of BND files particularly the field for the active manager in the BND files which has been discussed for years. GR discussed this with STRATE, and it appears that every asset manager must provide the CSDPs with the mandate that they have to manage the assets. Also, CSDPs don’t include this in the BND files because it's an optional inclusion in the file. STRATE did discuss with the CSDPs to include this in the files but the CSDPs refused.  STRATE has now asked that the Forum and ASISA make a formal request (letter) to Greg Naidoo at STRATE to request a meeting with the CSDP to resolve this. GR and KvS have agreed to put a draft letter together.  
KvS also gave feedback on the securitisation database that is up and running. Looking however at the BASA website, it has aggregated data only so not much granularity to it. KvS is looking to change the template to get more granular data per program. KvS will circulate the new template for input.
The next meeting will be scheduled for February 2024.
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